
 
Regular Meeting   May 12th 2025   Wayland City Hall  4pm 
 
Regular meeting was brought to order by the Mayor Dave Bunker, with “The Pledge of Allegiance” 
followed by Roll call of the Aldermen: Sherry Bunker – present, Connie Handyside – present, Joe Booth – 
present, Donna Ash – present.  City Deputy Trinkle was present as well as City worker Doug Smeltser, 
City water/sewer operator George Hausdorf was also present. 
 
Guests – Colleen South. 
 
Mayor Comments – Mayor chose to wait until new business 
 
Joe Booth made motion 2nd by Sherry Bunker to accept the Minutes from April 2025 regular meeting. 
Vote was Joe Booth aye, Sherry Bunker aye, Donna Ash aye, Connie Handyside aye. 
 
Bills were reviewed. Joe Booth made motion 2nd by Donna Ash to pay bills. Vote was Joe Booth aye, 
Sherry Bunker aye, Donna Ash aye, Connie Handyside aye. 
 
City Workers – nothing to report 
 
City Deputies – Property damage at Flying J. 
 
City Clerk – nothing to report 
 
Resolution to purchase MRWA water reading & billing program has been in City Hall window for over a 
week for the citizens to review. Connie Handyside made motion 2nd by Sherry Bunker to accept. Vote 
was Connie Handyside aye, Sherry Bunker aye, Joe Booth aye, Donna Ash aye. 
 
New Business – Joe Booth is going to be gone the 9th & 10th  of June. So after discussion Connie 
Handyside made motion 2nd by Sherry Bunker to move June meeting to Wednesday the 11th. Vote was 
Connie Handyside – aye, Sherry Bunker – aye, Donna Ash – aye, Joe Booth – aye. 
 
Mayor David Bunker stated that the Carl Bunker yard, is close to a foot tall, he went on to state that he 
had nothing to do with the property that it belonged to Carl’s two grandsons. He went on to state that 
they had each been sent a letter letting them know that their water had been shut off due to lack of 
payment and that if the yard wasn’t mowed it would be mowed by the City and charged to the property. 
 
George Hausdorf was next on the agenda.  The Mayor introduced George and turned the floor over to 
the Aldermen to ask any questions they might have over why we had received two letters from DNR 
which showed the City in default, this in turn caused the City, at the City’s expense, to send letters to all 
the citizens twice explaining why the default. George stated that he had not received the testing 
supplies for first default, and that second default was a misunderstanding. 
 
Joe Booth made motion 2nd by Sherry Bunker to close. Vote was Joe Booth- aye, Sherry Bunker- aye, 
Connie Handyside-aye, Donna Ash-aye. 
 
MEETING ADJOURNED. 
 
 
 
 


